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Fair Trading Act 1986: Warning

1.

The Commerce Commission (Commission) has been investigating Slingshot
Communications Limited (Slingshot) under the Fair Trading Act 1986 (the Act). We
have now completed our investigation and are writing to you to alert you to our
conclusions.

In summary, the Commission considers that Slingshot made a false or misleading
representation to a consumer about the need for consumers to combine their
landline and broadband services from a single provider. Specifically, Slingshot stated
that it was due to a decision by the Commission that consumers were not allowed to
have landline and broadband services from two different providers. In the
Commission’s view, Slingshot’s conduct is likely to have breached section 13(h) of
the Act because there is no such Commission decision, making Slingshot’s
representation to the consumer false.

A warning is not a finding of non-compliance; only the Courts can decide whether a
breach of the law has occurred.

If this behaviour is continuing at the present time, we recommend that you take
immediate action to address our concerns and seek legal advice about complying
with the Act.

The investigation

5.

During our investigation, the Commission considered a complaint stating that during
a telephone call to Slingshot, a consumer was told that they could not have landline
and broadband services from two separate providers because of a decision made by
the Commerce Commission.

The complaint was supported by a recording of the telephone call between the
consumer and Slingshot.

Slingshot responded to the Commission’s enquiries by stating that its representative
made an error when speaking to the consumer. Slingshot explained that it is its own

Commission’s published Enforcement Response Guidelines at [41].









